From: Plater, Roger - E&E [mailto:Roger.Plater@Oxfordshire.gov.uk] 
Sent: 27 February 2017 11:57
To: Bob Neville
Cc: Cllr Arash Ali Fatemian
Subject: 16-02622-F Cotefield Farm Bodicote

Hi Bob,

I have looked over the above planning application and have the following comments to make.

  _____  

Planning application:        16/02622/F

Location:                              Access To Cotefield Farm Oxford Road Bodicote
Description:                         Engineering operations to include the realignment of existing garden centre access along existing drive along with stopping up of second entrance

Type:                                     Full

Case officer:                        Bob Neville

  _____  
 

Recommendation:
 

Oxfordshire County Council, as the Local Highways Authority, hereby notify the District Planning Authority that they do not object to the granting of planning permission, subject to the following condition:

Condition:

Details of Turning for Service Vehicles

Prior to the commencement of the development hereby approved, and notwithstanding the application details, full details of refuse, fire tender and pantechnicon turning within the site shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the Local Planning Authority. Thereafter, the development shall be carried out in accordance with the approved details.

Reason - In the interests of highway safety and to comply with Government guidance contained within the National Planning Policy Framework

Comments:
 

The proposal will improve the route for pedestrians from the new residential development as there will be one less side road to cross by stopping up the existing customer access. Also, this access is opposite the junction leading to Cotefield Business Park and the car park, so stopping it up will reduce potential vehicle conflicts.

Drawing no. CFB_FUL_PLN_208 shows the existing access being widened and realigned over half its length only, to tie-in to the proposed reconfigured junction. As this access will be used for two-way traffic and for deliveries as well as for customers, the road needs to be widened to a minimum of 5.5m over the whole length to allow a car and an HGV to safely pass each other. There also needs to be a footway on one side. A swept path analysis is required to demonstrate that an HGV and a car can pass each other whilst turning at the junction, so that traffic on the through road is not obstructed.

It should be noted that this proposal will impact the Section 38 Agreement Layout (Drawing no. 15031-100S38 F) for the CALA Homes development site, application no. 11/00617/OUT, by changing the extent of land dedicated as highway.

The proposals are unlikely to have any adverse impact upon the local highway network from a traffic and safety point of view, therefore I offer no objection.

If you would like to discuss any of the above in more detail, then please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards

Roger Plater

Assistant Transport Planner, Transport Development Control

(Cherwell and West Oxfordshire) 
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